McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Thursday May 19th, 2011
Board of Directors Present: David Quick, Krista Olson 
Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on March 31, 2011 were read and approved.  
Financial Report:  David Quick reviewed the Lake District financial status to date.    Expenses for the fiscal year to date are $6,811.97, with the majority of the expenses being for items that occurred in 2010 such as fish restocking and chemical treatment.  
McDill Pond Management Plan Presentation:  Jen McNelly and Nancy Turyk presented the Lake management Plan that was drafted from a series of 4 meetings over the last four months.  The plan will be presented to the Stevens Point planning commission and Village of Whiting in June for final adoption.  The plan covers the areas of Shorelands and Critical Habitat, Water Quality and Land Use, Aquatic Plants and Invasive Species, Fishing and Recreation, and Organization/Communication.  In each section specific goals were written to support the feedback on ideas and recommendations from meeting attendees and comments from the surveys.  The goals set by the Lake Plan will be under the responsibility of the Lake District as the Lake District owns the plan.  The lake plan will be posted on the Portage County Lakes website for McDill pond at:  http://www.co.portage.wi.us/planningzoning/PCL/McDill_Pond/mcdill_pond_minutes.htm 
 2011 Spring Chemical Treatment:  The chemical treatment to be completed by Marine Biochemists has been tentatively rescheduled to June 9th.  A reminder to lake residents that the chemical treatment needs 3 days of calm weather in the forecast to allow treatment to avoid a washout, so the treatment date may change.  The cold weather has held plant growth behind about a month,  and the student workers should be completing mapping in the next week or two once more plant growth appears.  Scott had studied another chemical treatment in Adams County and found that the liquid treatment had dispersed throughout the lake within 24 hours, so all homeowners are reminded that they should make alternate irrigation plans for up to 21 days after treatment if they pump water from McDill.  Notices will go out to affected residents prior to treatment, and signs will be placed at the boat landings. 
Yard Reminders:  The reason for the decrease in the frog populations is due to the large sections of “cleaned up” shoreline that has created lost habitat for the frogs.  Homeowners should try to maintain only 30’ of their shoreline for riparian use, and the rest should be left natural for wildlife habitat.  Please do a soil sample prior to fertilizing your yard to see if it is needed to avoid excess nutrient runoff in McDill.  If fertilizing, stay 35’ or more back from the shoreline.  The next upcoming shoreline restoration grant deadline is November 1st, contact Randy Slagg at the County Extension office for a lot review if you are interested in the grant.  
Lake Maintenance and AIS Spotter Volunteers:  The slow no wake signs are getting overgrown and need to be trimmed around, and garbage pickup needs to be done since there were no volunteers at the 6th district cleanup day.  Several homeowners volunteered to do trimming and garbage pick up – THANK YOU to the volunteers.  Volunteers are also needed for looking in the water for Invasives when out boating.  AIS spotters only need to e-mail/call in updates to the students if anything is spotted, and mark the boating time down on a sheet to tracks hours for our grant match.  Donated time/equipment use (ex a pontoon is worth $73/day) may be tax deductable, consult your tax accountant.  
GPS/Depth Finders for Harvesters:  The GPS/Depth finder combos for the harvesters were purchased, and Jordan is working on testing out his GPS unit and syncing it to the harvester units.  Once we know which GPS units will work to sync data to the harvester units we will purchase the hand pulling GPS unit.    Scott Provost mentioned to the Lake District that running a GPS on the harvesters can save costs as you can see where cutting was completed by using the path map, and avoid cutting areas that were recently done.  
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski is working with the city on the final steps for the Spring Slough Trolling/Paddle only restriction.  Jeremy will be presenting it to the Village of Whiting and working with the city to obtain the signs.  
The next meeting is set for September 15th at 7:33 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.
